
 

 
State of Tennessee 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION 
DIVISION OF WATER RESOURCES 
William R. Snodgrass - Tennessee Tower 

312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 11th Floor 
Nashville, Tennessee 37243-1102 

 

December 5, 2016 

 

Mr. Tom Byrd 

Purchasing Manager and Safety Director 

BAM, inc. 

10536 Lexington Drive 

Knoxville, TN 37932 

e-copy: tbyrd@bamknoxville.com  

 

 

Subject: NPDES Permit No. TN0081523 

 BAM, Inc. 

 Knoxville, Knox County, Tennessee 

 

Dear Mr. Byrd: 

 

This letter is to inform you the Division of Water Resources is administratively terminating the above referenced 

permit effective as of the date of this letter. The subject NPDES permit for non-contact cooling tower discharges 

from the facility located at 10536 Lexington Drive expired on November 30, 2016. The facility connected to the 

sanitary sewer and will no longer continue a point source discharge that required an NPDES permit. 

 

You elected not submit a NPDES permit application packet one hundred and eighty (180) days prior to this 

permit’s expiration date, May 31, 2016 because the cooling tower discharge has been permanently routed to the 

municipal sewer system. If you should decide to discharge again under an individual permit, you must reapply 

for an appropriate permit at least 180 days prior to any proposed discharge. 

 

If you have questions, please contact the Knoxville Environmental Field Office at 1-888-891-TDEC; or, at this 

office, please contact Mr. Jim McAdoo at (615) 532-0684 or by E-mail at Jim.McAdoo@tn.gov.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Vojin Janjić 
Manager, Water-Based Systems 
 

cc: Shari.Winburn@tn.gov,  Knoxville Environmental Field Office 

 Angela.J.Hall@tn.gov,  Nashville Central Office - Enforcement and Compliace, 
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